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1 ABSTRACT 

As climate disruption occurs, the Rocky Mountain West is forecast to become more arid due to 
anticipated declines in precipitation and increases in evapotranspiration resulting from rising 
temperatures. Simultaneously, the desire to grow economically, as evidenced in increased land 
developments accommodating population increases in the region, heightens demands on water 
consumption. As this demand for water to support land development is increasing, the amount of 
available water for irrigation is decreasing. It is foreseeable that due to these influences, the future 
landscapes of the Front Range of the Rocky Mountains will begin to look very different. This paper 
discusses the implications of factors and forces that create challenges to changing the current 
planting aesthetic of designed landscapes. 
This investigation unravels and reveals underlying values, circumstances, and political economies 
that support the persistence of the current planting aesthetics’ use, and which might prevent the 
development, acceptance, and appreciation of alternative landscape aesthetics. It begins by 
examining historic influences, specifically the lawn aesthetic, to understand its resilience as the 
dominant planting aesthetic of this region. It investigates why plants in these designed landscapes 
are “unseen” and undervalued, and critically reflects on how the current practice of landscape 
architecture’s reinforcement of this historic planting aesthetic contributes to continued plant 
blindness and cultural subjugation. Finally, it recognizes that the need to reduce the amount of 
water applied to designed landscapes creates the opportunity for landscape architects to lead the 
re-envisioning of alternative planting aesthetics that better address the communities’ values and 
identities, and envisions an environment that contributes to our future social, cultural, and 
ecological well-being. 

1.1 Keywords 

Planting design, arid landscapes, planting aesthetics. 

March 18-21, 2020 (canceled due to COVID-19)

87


